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The quote for the walkway flooring has been approved, and the work will proceed as 

planned. 

Regarding the guttering and water overflow issues during heavy rain, the Body Corporate 

noted that the overflow appears to occur only during extreme weather events. Owners are 

requested to report any instances of water ingress to help assess the severity and frequency 

of the issue. Once sufficient reports are received, the Body Corporate will revisit the 

existing guttering quote and consider the need for replacement or upgrades.



 

Annual Report to Unit Owners 
Pirie Crescent Body Corporate 45131 
1 April 2024 – 31 March 2025 
 
Dear Owners, 
 
We hope this finds you well. Here’s a brief summary of what’s been happening at Pirie Crescent over 
the past financial year. With the support from Oxygen and in particular Anzelle we have kept things 
ticking over on the day-to-day side and completed an important bit of work on the roof that we’d like to 
highlight. 
 
1. Finances at a Glance 
 
Over the year, we spent a total of $36,439.99 on regular running costs. This included things like: 
 
Garden maintenance – regular visits came to $3,610.00 
 
Management and secretary fees – $5,039.79 
 
Insurance premiums (It is possible that costs will increase) – $21,945.81 
 
Electricity – $328.95 
 
Minor repairs – $340.40 
 
We also made a $5,000 transfer into the long-term maintenance fund to keep it healthy for future 
needs. 
 
2. Roof Repair – A Major Win 
 
A big job this year was addressing the roof, which had developed rust issues and needed urgent 
attention. Using funds from the Long Term Maintenance Fund, we spent $8,947.00 to: 
 
Remove rusted aluminium sheets 
 
Carry out repairs and rust treatment 
 
Reinforce sections to protect against future wear and tear 
 
While this was a significant outlay, the result has been excellent. The roof is now in much better 
shape and should serve us well for years to come. 
 
3. Looking Ahead 
 
With the roof sorted, we’re not expecting any big repair costs in the immediate future. Our focus will 
stay on keeping the place well-maintained and tidy, while planning ahead for any upcoming work that 
might be needed. 
 
We will also review options for identified leaks during irregular weather conditions at our AGM 
meeting. 
 
Thanks again for your ongoing support. Your contributions help keep our shared property in great 
shape. 
Kind regards, 
Miguel Alcocer


